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May 1, 2012 

Ms. Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director and Secretary 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

Re: Intrastate Access Service Tariff Filing 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

Il l~ 

JJT/d-//SJ 

Ryan P. Taylor 
Director - Regulatory NH 

770 Elm Street, 1st Floor 
Manchester, NH 0 31 0 1 
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Nmihland Telephone Company of Maine, Inc. d/b/a FairPoint Communications ("FairPoint") hereby 
files a complete copy of its intrastate Access Service Tariff for effect May 31 , 2012. FairPoint has 
utilized historical copies from paper and electronic files as well as information from the Northland 
Telephone Company of Maine tariffs for Maine to furnish a complete version of its intrastate Access 
Service Tariff for New Hampshire. This filing is being proposed and is necessary to update the New 
Hampshire Public Utilities Commission ("NHPUC") with a complete intrastate Access Service Tariff. 
FairPoint respectfully requests the NHPUC accept this Access Service Tariff in its entirety as an original 
document with an effective date of May 31,2012. 

This filing also reflects certain revisions to the FairPoint' s intrastate Access Service Tariff incorporating 
the requirements of the Federal Communications Commission Report and Order in WC Docket No. 10-
90, et. al. , FCC No. 11-161 , released November 18, 2011 regarding the treatment ofToll VoiP-PSTN 
traffic. The NHPUC approved the exact language changes in Northern New England Telephone 
Operations LLC d/b/a/ FairPoint Communications' - NNE revisions to its NHPUC TariffNo. 3 filed 
December 23 , 2011. The Secretarial Letter was issued January 26, 2012 in Docket DT 11-289. 

Included in this filing are certain other necessary administrative changes. FairPoint' s name is now 
consistent on all pages and all references to its interstate Access Tariff were changed from NECA 5 to 
F.C.C. TariffNo. 2. FairPoint is making every page an original consistent with the proposed changes 
referenced above. 

The need to file a complete intrastate Access Service Tariff was reviewed with the NHPUC Staff earlier 
today. Attached are copies of the tariff pages. Please return the copy of this filing marked "Receipt" 
with your stamp of receipt, and feel free to call me with any questions at 603.656.8102 . 

Yourstruly, ~ 
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Ryan P. Taylor 

cc: Office of Consumer Advocate 


